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President’s Message 
    While the Chapter took the month of 
July off from meetings and events, the 
work was non-stop behind the scenes. 
The staff continues to serve the com-
munity. We participated in the 40th 
Anniversary Fourth of July Patriotic 
Ceremony conducted by the Order of 
Granaderos y Damas de Galvez San 
Antonio Chapter at Ft Sam Houston 
National Cemetery. This is a premier 
event. The event continues to recog-
nize the diverse group of patriots from 
the Spanish and colonials who defend-
ed the southern areas of Louisiana and 
Texas during the American Revolu-
tion.  

    We also attended several events, 
representing MOAA and the Chapter. 
Each event allowed us to recruit new 
members. Let me be shameless here. 
Our calendar has many opportunities 
such as this to spread the “word” and 
gain new members. To make these 
events successful, we need your help. 
If you like meeting new folks and net-
working with the greater community, 
we have opportunities for you on the 
membership committee. Please contact 
me, Aimee Schumacher or Kathie Es-
trada for more information.  

    The Chapter golf tournament is fast 
approaching. Friday, October 18 
comes faster than we think. We are 
currently accepting items that can be 
used in the silent auction. This auction 
continues to be a successful way to add 
to the Educational Foundation. If you 
have any items that can be used for the 

auction, please contact me, Lisa Skop-
al or Trish Meserve at the office before 
September 15. We will arrange the 
pickup. You don’t have to be a golfer 
to help make this a stellar event.  

    I would like to say goodbye to Col 
Travis Mills, outgoing commander of 
the 502nd Force Support Group. He has 
been a great “landlord,” helping us 
with any issue that occurs with our 
building. We are honored and so grate-
ful that we can office on Ft. Sam. 
There are only a few other MOAA 
chapters that have the opportunity to 
have a home on a military installation. 
Best of luck, Colonel, on your new 
assignment. We also wish to welcome 
Col Marie Slack.. 

    Lastly, here’s the reminder to 
change your password to the MOAA 
website. The site has been updated. 

Some of our Corporate Partners 
attending at the June Happy 
Hour Event at the Petroleum 

Club. 

L-R Jovi Leborne of Leborne 
Health & Life Insurance; Kelly 
Guerrero of Coldwell Banker 
D’Ann Harper Realty; Todd 

Speer of Global Aid Consultants; 
and Chuck Rodriguez from Our 

Lady of the Lake University Non 
Profit Mgmt Online Degree pro-

gram. 

 

Thanks for supporting us! 

Happy 234th Birthday 
to the   

US Coast Guard 
August 4, 1790 

Semper 
Paratus  

(Always Ready) 

We are all required to create a new 
password to access. 

    Thanks so much for your support. 
Best wishes as summer comes to a 
close.     

Kitty      
Kathryn “Kitty” Meyers, LtCol USAF 

(Ret), SPHR, SHRM-SCP 
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Thank You  
to each person listed below 

who have donated a little (or a 
lot!) to the Educational Foundation, and/

or Chapter Operations.  
We really appreciate it—and every 

dollar helps!  
 

Col Dale Addington, USAF (Ret) 
LTC Sean Blaydon, USA (Fmr) 

COL Lucas Brennecke, USA (Ret) 
CAPT Gene Carnicom, USPHS (Ret) 

Lt Col Tom Carter, USAF (Ret) 
Col John DiPiero, USAF (Ret) 

Col Donald Gleason, USAF (Ret) 
RDML Clare Helminiak, USPHS 

(Ret) 
Lt Col Loretta Henderson, USAF (Ret) 
Maj Gen Byron Hepburn, USAF (Ret) 

Col Stephen Hodge, USAF (Ret) 
John Keenan 

LTC Roland Keller USAF (Ret) 
COL Edgar Marshall, Jr., USA (Ret) 
PANWIDA Family Holdings LLC 

Col David Patrick, USAF (Ret) 
MAJ Michael Pollog, USA (Fmr) 

Brig Gen Karen Rankin, USAF (Ret) 
CAPT FC Rash, USN (Ret) 

COL Thomas Rozanski, USA (Ret) 
COL David Sherrard, USA (Ret) 

LTC Aimee Schumacher, USA (Ret) 
Maj Gen Bruce Smith, USAF (Ret) 

COL Paul Struck, USA (Ret) 
CWO Charles Thompson, USA (Fmr) 
Col Steven Thompson, USAF (Ret) 

CDR Brenda Tobey, USN (Ret) 
MAJ Thomas Tucker,  USA (Ret) 

LTC Machielle Wood Denmon, USA 
Ret) 

TAPS 
We have received infor-
mation that the follow-
ing member has passed 

away. 

We wish to convey our sincere condo-
lences and best wishes to their family 
and loved ones: 

Col Jack Bujalski, USAF (Ret) 

6/4/2024 

NEVER STOP 
SERVING! 

WE NEED YOU  

TO 
VOLUNTEER! 

 
Current Needs: 

1) Personal Affairs/Surviving 
Spouse Chair 

2) Members for the following 
committees: 

 Golf Tournament 
 Membership & Retention 
 Marketing 
 Transition 
 Legislative Affairs 
 Personal Affairs/Surviving 
            Spouse 
 

Member spouses are welcome 
 

The position descriptions of all chapter 
positions can be found on the chapter web-

site under the resources tab. 
www.alamomoaa.org 

If interested or have questions please call 

or text Kitty Meyers  210 355 6244 

Soldiers’ Angels 
Campaign 

  Operation 
Warm Winter 

 
    Operation: Warm Winter helps 
Soldiers’ Angels collect warm 
items that will be shared directly 
with homeless Veterans in need 
across the country through VA hos-
pitals we support. 

    Formerly known as their annual 
Blanket Drive, the campaign has 
been expanded to include highly 
requested coats and gloves. 

Please support our partnership with 
Soldiers’ Angels by donating new 
or unused: 

· Blankets -- only store-bought or 
handmade, twin-sized preferred 

· Adult-sized winter coats -- all 
adult sizes and all colors accept-
ed, waterproof a plus 

· Adult-sized winter gloves & 
winter hat --  all adult sizes and 
all colors accepted, waterproof 
a plus 

 
    You may 
drop your do-
nation off at 
the Chapter 
office on Ft 
Sam (Tues 
thru Thurs 1-

4pm) or bring your donation to the 
August and/or September lunch-
eons – we will have a drop-off box 
on site and will transport the items 
to Soldiers Angels.  Thank you! 

Heads Up! 

 JBSA Speed enforcement policy goes 
into effect August 1st. Watch your 
speed, particularly in military housing 
and school areas. 



3 The Lariat August 2024 

 
 Membership Application/Renewal 

Join/Renew - $25 Annual Fee  

Name______________________________________ 
 
Branch of Service ___________    Rank __________ 
 
[ ] Active [ ] Retired [ ] Former   [ ] Reserve 
[ ] National Guard  [ ] Spouse of Eligible Officer  
[ ] Friend of the Chapter 
 
[ ] MOAA National Mbr? If yes pls provide mbr number: 

     _________________________________________ 
 

Email Address _______________________________ 

___________________________________________ 
(Please provide a personal email without a “.mil” domain, if available.) 

Address_____________________________________ 

___________________________________________  

City _______________________________ 

State ____ Zip ________   

Phone Number ______________________________  

Date of Birth________________________________  

 

Spouse Name _______________________________  

Spouse/Alternate Email Address 
________________________________________________ 

 
Method of Payment 

[ ] Check (make payable to MOAA Alamo Chapter) 
[ ] Credit Card    Charge my card $____________ 

Card number_____________________________________ 

________________________________________________ 

Expiration date__________________ CVV____________ 

Zip code where CC Statement is mailed: ______________ 

Signature _______________________________________ 
 
 
[ ] YES—I would like to help the Alamo Chapter 
as a volunteer - email me details 
 
Mail to:  MOAA Alamo Chapter TX16 

  P.O. Box 340497  Ft. Sam Houston, TX 78234 

Referred By: _____________________________ 

Legislative Report 
    MOAA National has published their legislative 
goals for the 118th Congress.  They are as follows: 
 

· Compensation and Service-Earned Benefits 
· Military Housing 
· Health Care for Currently Serving and Retirees 
· Health Care and Benefits for Veterans 
· Service Families 
· Survivors 
· Guard and Reserve 

 

    Go to the MOAA website, www.MOAA.org and 
click on the Advocacy tab to review them in detail. 
 
    While on the website, please go to the Legislative 
Action Center under the Advocacy tab, enter your in-
formation and, of course, make sure you indicate that 
you are part of Alamo Chapter TX16. 
 
  Take a moment to review the letters that MOAA has 
laid out for you and send them to your legislators.  
Among  them is the supporting of Concurrent Receipt 
aka the Major Richard Star Act.  Make sure the letter 
is sent to our two senators (Cruz & Cornyn) and then 
follow-up with a phone call to their offices.  We must 
try and get it added to the Senate version of the 2025 
NDAA. 
 
    The Texas legislature is still quiet though we are 
monitoring how our State National Guardsmen are 
faring with their deployment to the border.  We also 
have some plans to make it easier for spouses of mili-
tary members and newly minted veterans to become 
certified in their fields of specialty.  More to come. 
 
    Lastly, we just went through the attempted assassi-
nation of a presidential candidate.  There are many 
unanswered questions as to how this could  
have happened AND it most certainly shouldn’t hap-
pen for any candidate.  I have learned over the years 
that we can all disagree on various issues, but I also 
know that even if we disagree, we should talk the is-
sues out without vitriol or violence. 
 
    Hopefully, we then can arrive at some type of com-
promise.  It is up to both candidates and their surro-
gates to keep the temperature lowered as we move 
through the rest of this campaign and allow, we, the 
voters to select our next president to move the United 
States forward! 

Jim Cunningham 
MAJ, USA (Ret) 

VP Legislative Affairs 
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Maj Gen Byron Hepburn, USAF (Ret) 
Maj Gen Bruce Smith, USAF (Ret) 
COL Lucas Brennecke, USA (Ret) 

COL Dave Bruett, USA (Ret) 
Col Donald Gleason, USAF (Ret) 
COL Douglas Hurst, USA (Ret) 

COL Edgar Marshall, Jr., USA (Ret) 
Col Jay Maust, USAF (Ret) 

COL Nickey McCasland, USA (Ret) 
Col Gregory Nita, USAF (Ret) 

CAPT FC Rash, USN (Ret) 
COL Thomas Rozanski, USA (Ret) 

COL David Sherrard, USA (Ret) 
COL Paul Struck, USA (Ret) 

Col Steven Thompson, USAF (Ret) 
Lt Col Alan Chalfont, USAF (Ret) 

Lt Col Russell Coleman, USAF (Ret) 
Lt Col Loretta Henderson, USAF (Ret) 

LTC Roland Keller USAF (Ret) 
Lt Col Glenda Rast, USAF (Ret) 

LTC Terrance Robinson, USA (Ret) 
Lt Col Winston Shaffer, USAF (Ret) 

CDR Brenda Tobey, USN (Ret) 
MAJ James Drakes, USA (Ret) 
MAJ Jack Kenton, USA (Ret) 

MAJ Michael Pollog, USA (Fmr) 
MAJ Thomas Tucker,  USA (Ret) 
Capt Mario Oliveira, USAF (Ret) 
CW3 James Manzo, USA (Ret) 

CWO Charles Thompson, USA (Fmr) 
Cinda McCabe 

               Membership Memos 

THANK YOU 
  Renewing Members: 

Membership Stats 
Active Duty 156 

Former Military 24 
Friends of the Chapter 7 

Retired 574 
Surviving Spouse 143 

 

Total 904 

RADM Eric Young, USN (Ret) 

COL Daniel Morgan USA (Ret) 

COL Marie Slack, USA 

LTC Brann Calvetti, USA (Ret) 

LTC Shaunta Hollingsworth, USA 

MAJ Aaron Burch, USA 

MAJ Christina Dehhl, USA 

MAJ Joseph Lendo USA (Ret) 

WELCOME New Members: 

Maj Heather Widell, USAF 

CPT Brett Johnson, USA 

CPT Megan Johnson, USA 

CPT Nicholas Kunce, USA    

Capt Rachel Washington, USAF 

1LT James Donnelly, USA 

CWO-4 Patrick Marshall, USMC 
(Ret) 
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Speaker Bio - Jeff Fair 

 

    Jeff Fair recently departed the Greater San Antonio Chamber of Commerce as the Vice 
President of Economic Development. In this role, he was responsible for serving as a 
leading policy expert, strategist, and resource for important issues surrounding key re-
gional industries including cybersecurity and IT, commercial space and aerospace, 
healthcare and bioscience, and advanced manufacturing. He was also the Greater Cham-
ber lead for small business support, the startup ecosystem, international trade, and region-
al economic development. 
 
    Before joining the Chamber, Fair worked in intelligence and cybersecurity at Lackland 
Air Force Base following a 23-year as an US Army officer.  During his service, Jeff 

served at the National Security Agency and United States Cyber Command in strategy and policy roles as well 
as in operational assignments for the agency. This included a year as a fellow in the agency director’s office 
and time at Cyber Command’s Commander’s Action Group, a key group providing strategy and analysis for 
the commander’s top priorities.  
 
    Prior to arriving at NSA, Fair’s Army career included serving as a deputy brigade commander and personal 
intelligence advisor to the commander of US Forces in Korea. He deployed several times to various locations 
including Iraq, Afghanistan, and others. He was also an instructor at the National Intelligence University, 
teaching classes on analysis, strategy, and cybersecurity.   
 
    Fair has a B.A. from the Elliott School at George Washington University, an M.B.A. from Hawaii Pacific 
University, an M.P.A from the University of Washington’s Evans School, an M.S. in Strategic Intelligence 
from the National Intelligence University and is doctoral candidate at the George Washington University’s 
Trachtenberg School of Public Policy and Administration.  
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Juan Ayala, MajGen USMC (Ret) 
James Barker, COL USA (Ret) 
George Becknell, COL USA (Ret) 
Ronald Bilski, LTC USA (Ret) 
Fernando Carreon, Maj USAF (Ret) 
George Chronis, Col USAF (Ret) 
Joseph Cook, Lt Col USAF (Ret) 
Sharron Crowder, LCDR USN (Ret) 
Jim Cunningham, MAJ USA (Ret) 
Karen Currie, Col USAF (Ret) 
Jesse De Loach, CDR USN (Ret) 
B.  Di Giacomo   
Darius Duncan, 1LT USA 
Eleanor Egger  
Douglas Frazee, CAPT USN (Ret) 
Linda Gayer  
Donald Gleason, Col USAF (Ret) 
Bill Goforth, LTC USA (Ret) 
Fazal Hussain, Col USAF 
Catherine Key  
Joetta Khan, LTC USA  
John Kimmel, Cpt USAF (Ret) 
Aleques  Lanier, 1LT USA 
Jack Lee, LCDR USN (Ret) 
George Lindquist, Maj USAF (Ret) 
Jonathan Lovejoy, CDR USN (Ret) 

Cathy Lyssy  
Bill Marland, CAPT USN (Ret) 
Virginia Mayer  
James McWherter, COL USA  
Sergio Mercado, MAJ USA (Ret) 
William Mullins, COL USA (Ret) 
Narziddin Olimov, CPT USA 
Robert O'Reilly, CW2 USA (Ret) 
Rob Ramonas, COL USAR 
Charles Reding, COL USA (Ret) 
David Richmond, Jr., Lt Col USAF  
(Ret) 
Chuck Rose, LTC USA (Ret) 
Keith Ross, Maj USAF (Ret) 
Thomas Rozanski, COL USA (Ret) 
Fred Ryder, Col USAF (Ret) 
Irene Senia  
David Shultz, Lt Col USAF (Ret) 
Robert Smith, Lt Col USAF (Ret) 
William Smith, LTC USA (Ret) 
Todd Speer, LTC USA (Ret) 
Anthony Stephens, LTC USA (Ret) 
Chaplain James Taylor,  LTC USA(Ret) 
Joseph Terry, SGM USA (Ret) 
John Tully, COL USA (Ret) 

MOAA 
Alamo Chapter 

 
Mission & Vision 

 
Vision: 
   To be the primary advocate 

for the military community 
 
 

Mission: 
· Provide information, sup-

port and social engagement 
to members; 

· Offer programs and ser-
vices for the common good 
of the military community; 

· Support MOAA at the na-
tional, state and local levels 
with a powerful voice. 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY AUGUST members!  
  If you have a birthday this month and your name is not here, then we 

do not have your birth month in our records.  If you’d like to be in-
cluded please call, text or email us the information. 
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SPONSORSHIP OPPORTUNITIES: 

Title Sponsor $15,000  (Donegan Burns Foundation) 
Tournament named in your honor, Club House Banner, 
Promotional recognition, Tee Box signage, Green Fees 
& Cart for 8 players.  

Platinum Sponsor $5,000 
Club House Banner, Promotional recognition, Tee Box 
signage, Green Fees & Cart for 6 players.  

Gold Sponsor $2,500 
Club House Banner, Promotional recognition, Tee Box 
signage, Green Fees & Cart for 4 players.  

Silver Sponsor  $1,500 
Club House Banner, Promotional recognition, Tee Box 
signage, Green Fees & Cart for 2 players.  

Hole In One Sponsor $1,500 
Dinner Sponsor $1,500 

Hospitality Cart Sponsor $750 

Putting Contest Sponsor $750 
Hole Sponsor $325 

Closest To The Pin $325 

Longest Drive $325 

Warrior Player Sponsor $125 

Monetary donation in any amount $______ 

 

Military Officers Association of America - Alamo Chapter 
presents 

16th Annual MOAA-AC Golf Tournament 
Sponsored by  

Donegan Burns Foundation 
Benefiting 

 &  

Friday, October 18, 2024 

Ft Sam Houston Golf Course, 1050 Harry Wurzbach, San Antonio, Tx 

$125 per player (limit 120 players) 
Includes green fees, cart, goodie bag, lunch & Awards dinner 

 

REGISTRATION & LUNCH begin 11am - Shotgun Start 12:30pm 

4 person team or individual player registration form 

Player 1 Name: ________________________________ 
Shirt Size: ____  Mens  Ladies (circle one) 
Email (required):____________________________________ 
 
Player 2 Name: ___________________________________ 
Shirt Size: ____  Mens  Ladies (circle one) 
Email (required): ____________________________________ 
 
Player 3 Name: ___________________________________ 
Shirt Size: ____  Mens  Ladies (circle one) 
Email (required): ____________________________________ 
 
Player 4 Name: __________________________________ 
Shirt Size: ____  Mens  Ladies (circle one) 
Email (required):____________________________________ 

Company Name: _________________________________ 
Contact/Donor Name: ______________________________ 

Email: __________________________________________ 

Tel: ____________________________________________ 

Credit Card #: ____________________________________ 

________________________________________________ 

Exp Date: ____________   Billing Zip Code: ___________ 

CVV: ________  Tel: ______________________________ 

Golf Fee Amt: $____ Donation Amt: $____ SuperTicket Amt: $____ 

 Sponsorship Amt: $______  Total Amount: $_________ 

Make checks payable to: MOAA-AC and mail to: P.O. Box 340497, Ft. Sam Houston, TX 78234.  If you prefer, you may also register and/
or donate by credit card or PayPal on our secure website: www.alamomoaa.org.  Call Trish at 210-228-9955 for questions on tournament 

CONTACT INFORMATION 
Tournament Co Chairs: Frank & Stephen Rohrbough 

Frank: 703-868-8006  Stephen: 210-262-7026  
MOAA Ofc: 210-228-9955 Email: moaa-ac@sbcglobal.net 

Super Ticket $50 per person: Includes 2 Mulligans, 2 Beverag-
es, Raffle Drawings, Scratch Off Game, Contests: Closest to Pin, 
Putting, Hole in One, Shoot out for $100,000 - 50/50 split. 

MOAA-AC is a private organization.  It is not part of the Department of  Defense or any 
of its components and it has no governmental status. 

Participation implies agreement to use photos in any PR materials 

Educational Foundation 
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16th Annual Golf Tournament 
October 18, 2024 

 at the Ft Sam Golf Course in San Antonio. 
 

The tournament raises funds for . . .   

1) The USO Warrior & Family Support Center (formerly JBSA Warrior & Family Support Cen-
ter) on Ft Sam Houston which provides a neutral, home-like place for families and patients to 
gather together after long and often painful days of treatment. 

2) The Chapter’s JROTC and ROTC Scholarships (MOAA Alamo Chapter Educational Foun-
dation) which help towards the cost of college for promising local high school students as well as 
those ROTC students already in college. One Scholarship is awarded to a chapter member’s 
child/grandchild and one for a local High School student with a military relative (all ranks). Since 
its inception this tournament has raised over $200,000 for its beneficiaries . . . and we’d love your 
help to raise even more!  

 

If you have been a donor in the past, we are very grateful for such support and we need your help 
again this year.  If you have not provided support in the past, please consider doing so. 

 Here are the ways you can help: 

¨ Be a sponsor -- select one of the many options listed on the reverse. 

¨ Be a golfer -- submit an entry form for yourself or a team using the registration form on the re-
verse. 

¨ Be a contributor -- donate an entry fee of $125 and give a Warrior an opportunity to play free 
of charge, (Unused player spot donations will go directly to WFSC) or donate any dollar amount 
to help us defray expenses and allow us to give more to the cause.  

¨ Be a supporter -- provide goodie bag items (preferably a minimum of 150, or gift certificate(s) 
to be used as a tournament prize, or an item for the Silent Auction.  

¨ Be a volunteer -- help during the planning phase as a committee member and/or during the 
tournament with registration, as a course assistant, contest judge, awards assistant, etc.  

Your support of this fundraising event will be greatly appreciated. Please feel free to distribute this 
flyer to any of your family, friends, co-workers and fellow golfers who may desire to support this wor-
thy cause.  If you wish to contact us about a sponsorship, donations, prizes, or being a volunteer, 
please call the MOAA Office at (210) 228-9955.  

Sign up or donate using this form or alternatively, you can sign up and/or donate online at our web-
site and pay using your credit card.  Go to www.alamomoaa.org.  Tax ID: 501(C)3  #82-1635522. 

Thank you.  

Frank Rohrbough 
Frank Rohrbough 
Co-Chair, Golf Committee 
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MEET OUR CORPORATE PARTNERS 

Abby Consulting 
Website Design 

http://www.abbyconsulting.com/ 
210-490-6513  

Adante Senior Living 
Retirement Community 

www.adantelife.com 
Independent Living: 210-493-0101 

Assisted Living/Memory Care: 
210-493-0103 

Army Residence Community 
Retirement Living 

https://armyresidence.com/ 
210-646-5300  

Beldon Roofing Company 
Trusted Since 1946 

https://www.beldon.com/ 
833-5-BELDON 

Blue Skies of Texas 
Retirement Community 

In the tradition of Air Force Village 
https://www.blueskiesoftexas.org/ 

866-553-5389  

CTWP Digital Solutions 
Printers, Copiers, Fax Machines & 

Office Equipment 
https://www.ctwp.com/ 

210-590-2897  

Dignity Memorial 
Advanced Planning 

Maritza Cano 
www.DignityMemorial 

210-833-6223 

First Command 
Financial Services 

Sid Frith 
www.advisor.first command.com/

us/tx/universal-city/ssfrith 
210-750-4800 

Global Aid Consultants 
Transforming Lives Through 

Education and Health 
Todd Speer 

www.GlobalAid.us 
830-309-0077 

The Green Technology Group  
IT Solutions Company 

Leave “IT” to us! 
http://www.tgtgllc.com   

202-285-4748  

Kelly Guerrero, Realtor 
Coldwell Banker D’Ann Harper 

Guiding You Home 
https://www.coldwellbanker.com 

210-260-4889 

Leborne  
Health & Life Insurance 

Jovi Leborne 
www.lebornehealthandlife.com 

619-778-5073 

Leonard Contracting Inc 
New & remodeling construction  
info@leonardcontracting.com 
www.leonardcontracting.com 

 210-493-8303 

MOAA Career Transition 
Texas Coordinator 

David Patrick, Col, USAF (Ret) 
dwpatrick01@gmail.com 

210-259-9867 

Our Lady of the Lake University 
Nonprofit Management Graduate 

Online Degree 
https://tinyurl.com/45je334w  

Chuck Rodriguez (MG Ret USA) Ph D 
 210–504-7502 

Randolph-Brooks 
Federal Credit Union 

RBFCU 
www.rbfcu.org 
210-945-3300 

Security Service Federal 
Credit Union  

Full-service Financial Cooperative 
https://www.ssfcu.org/ 

888-415-7878  

Soarion Federal Credit Union 
(formerly Air Force Federal Credit 

Union) 
Reach New Heights! 

www.soarion.org 
210-673-5610 

USAA 
Financial Services Company 

https://www.usaa.com/ 
800-531-8722  

Weisinger Law Firm PLLC 
Estate Planning 

https://weisingerlawfirm.com 
Charlie Weisinger  

210-308-0800 

Xpert Media Management LLC 
Graphics & Promotional Advertising 

Glenn Medeiros 
www.xmmllc.com 

gmedeiros@xmmllc.com 
210- 653- 7871 

Your ad could be here! 
We offer Corporate Partnerships (3 levels); Newsletter Advertising as well as annual Golf Tournament Sponsorships.  

Contact Col Lisa Skopal, USAF (Ret) 

 210-394-3885  Lskopal@ymail.com  

If you use any of the folks listed here do tell them the Alamo Chapter of MOAA referred you - it’ll show them their part-
nership with us is working!!   
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  WANTED! 
  Active Duty or Retired 
Job Seekers 

 
 

If you would like to be added to the regular email 
blast that lists job opportunities in San Antonio and 

Texas please contact David Patrick, the Career Transi-
tion Coordinator - Texas  

dwpatrick01@gmail.com 

If you are an area employer who is interested in hiring 
career transitioning officers or their spouses or if you 
are a MOAA member interested in helping a career 

transitioning officer or spouse as a San Antonio Net-
worker,   

 or if you are a MOAA-AC member Job Seeker, 
please contact  

Kitty Meyers LtCol USAF (Ret) 
Chapter Transition Liaison Officer at  

kamconsulthr@gmail.com   

Upcoming Events 
August 
  4 Coast Guard Birthday 
  7 Purple Heart Day 
22 Chapter Luncheon Ft Sam GC 11am    
24 JBSA Town Hall 
 

September 
26 Chapter Luncheon Blue Skies West 
 

October 
18 MOAA-AC Golf Tournament 
19 Retiree Appreciation Day FSH   

 
November 
  2 Retiree Appreciation Day Randolph 
21 Annual General Meeting Luncheon 
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VOLUNTEER STAFF: 

PRESIDENT               Lt Col Kitty Meyers 
   kamconsulthr@gmail.com 
PRESIDENT ELECT LTC Aimee Schumacher 
  aimeemschu@gmail.com 
PROGRAMS   Col David Patrick 
  dwpatrick01@gmail.com 
ASST PROGRAMS Col Brian Afflerbaugh 
  baffler74@hotmail.com 
MEMBERSHIP   LtCol Kathie Estrada 
  kathleenestrada27@gmail.com 
LEGISLATIVE AFFAIRS  MAJ Jim Cunningham 
  jimbob48@sbcglobal.net 
SECRETARY   Col David Patrick 
  dwpatrick01@gmail.com 
TREASURER   Col Brad Barnhart 
  bradbarnhart4737@gmail.com 
SCHOLARSHIPS  Col Peter Hunt 
 moaa.ac.awards@gmail.com 
MARKETING            Col Lisa Skopal 
  lskopal@ymail.com 
PERSONAL AFFAIRS  (Open) 
PR-SOCIAL MEDIA   Lt Col Kathie Estrada 
EDITOR   LTC Aimee Schumacher 
CHAPLAIN   LTC James Taylor 
PX/VAC Rep MAJ Jim Cunningham 
SA TRANSITION  Lt Col Kitty Meyers 
TX TRANSITION  Col David Patrick 
WEBMASTER Col Bill Hudson 
VOLUNTEER COORD Col Pete Schaub 
BLUE SKIES Liaison Col Dan Van Syoc 
ARC Liaison COL John DiPiero 
ACTIVE DUTY LIAISON (Open) 
CONTRACTOR:      Trish Meserve 
 
Chapter Board:  

Chair: Col Jarvis Baker  
Vice Chair: Col Eric Kreitz 
Lt Col Ed Marvin         Col Frank Rohrbough 
LTC Bill Goforth         MAJ Josh Welch 
COL Kim Biever  MAJ Mike Pollog 
Advisor: CAPT Bill Knehans 

 
MOAA Alamo Chapter Education Foundation 
Board: 
Interim Chair: COL Brad Freeman 
Col Mike MacNaughton COL Gary Sadlon 
CAPT Bill Whiting            Col Addy Addington 
Col Robert Snodgrass 
 

Editorial Policy 
The Lariat is the newsletter of the Military Officers 
Association of America - Alamo Chapter.  It is pub-
lished once each month to inform the membership of 
issues and activities of interest to all. 
MOAA-AC Operations is a non-profit organization 
501c 4. The MOAA Alamo Chapter Educational 
Foundation is a 501c 3. 
   
MOAA and its affiliated chapters and councils are 

strictly non partisan. 
 

Advertising contained in the newsletter is not en-
dorsed by MOAA or its affiliate the Alamo Chapter 
and does not represent any recommendation to the 
membership.  Opinions expressed in articles con-
tained herein are not necessarily those of the mem-
bership as a whole or the Chapter.  Questions should 
be directed to the Editor at the Chapter office.  
  

MOAA-AC  PO Box 340497 Ft Sam Houston, TX 78234 
(210) 228-9955                www.alamomoaa.org 

moaa-ac@sbcglobal.net  
 

 MOAA-AC is a private organization.  It is not a part of the DoD or any of 
its components and has no governmental status. 

Transition Tips 
 

Networking Through Volunteering 
 

    One of the biggest challenges that is addressed when I talk to those transi-
tioning is “stepping outside” of the comfort zone and networking. You’ve been 
able to hide behind your uniform and the identity that it provides. Your current 
network is built into the microcosm of the military community that is very dis-
tinct from the civilian community. Now you have to consider how to create 
your network in civilian attire. We’re not necessarily going to focus on what 
you’re wearing. The focus is more on what you can do to get to know the com-
munity. This can also lead to job opportunities as you meet new people. 
 
    I met a pilot retiree who had an eye-opening discussion with someone he met 
at church. He mentioned that he was retiring and trying to figure out his path. 
She suggested that he contact HEB, our San Antonio based grocery store. He 
investigated their executive training program and is now a store manager. As 
the saying goes, you never know! 
 
    Volunteering in community interests is a very common and very successful 
way of crossing that bridge. Connecting with a group that has a common inter-
est eases the tension and stress that arises when meeting folks in a new setting. 
There is automatically a common thread of conversation that will allow you to 
talk and create new friends. These chats can open a path that you might not 
know about – or might not have considered. New or renewed skills from volun-
teer experiences can ignite a new passion. 
 
    The Alamo Chapter of MOAA is one such connecting thread. We are a group 
of active duty, veteran, retiree, and spouses who believe in the mission and vi-
sion of MOAA and the need to pay-it-forward. How this is done varies by indi-
vidual interests and opportunities. Join us at our lunch meetings and meet fel-
low members. These provide interesting speakers that can spark ideas. We have 
opportunities to join staff and committees. Opportunities to volunteer with Sol-
dier’s Angels and other nonprofit organizations are posted via email and in our 
Lariat e-letter. How you fit in depends upon your interests. 
 
    Step out of your comfort zone. I challenge you to explore based upon your 
interests  - and especially your passions.  Let us know what you find. Is there a 
way to connect with other Chapter members where we can collectively help?   
 
    We look forward to learning about your connections.  Best of luck as you 
pursue these ventures.  The rewards are outstanding. 

Kitty      
Kathryn “Kitty” Meyers Lt Col USAF (Ret) 

SPHR, SHRM-SCP 
Chapter Transition Liaison Officer 

 
 

Previously published Transition Tips can be found at www.AlamoMOAA.org 
under the Transition Services tab.     
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             Thursday,  Sept 26 

      Chapter Luncheon 
Robert “Shark” Garland 

Col, USAF (Ret) 

   F22 Pilot & Weapons School 
                               Commandant  

Blue Skies of Texas West 
Roadrunner Room 

5100 John D Ryan Blvd  San Antonio TX 78245 
Meet & Greet begins 11am - Lunch at 11:30am 

 

Menu 
Roast Beef & Cheddar on Ciabatta bread with pickles & chips, Fruit 

Cups, & Cookies. Water & Iced Tea. 
 

Cost per person: Pay In Advance $20; Pay At the Door $24 

Enclosed: $______ 
 

RSVP by 4pm Wednesday 18 Sept 
Reservations not cancelled by then will be forfeited/billed  

Non member Officers & guests are welcome with paid reservations 
 

Name____________________________________ 
 
 

Guest(s):_________________________________ 
 
 

Call (210) 228-9955 to make/pay your reservation or send check made 
payable to MOAA-AC to P.O. Box 340497, Ft Sam Houston, TX 78234 
Or contact us by email moaa-ac@sbcglobal.net to hold a reservation or 

reserve and pay on-line at www.alamomoaa.org 

              Thursday, August 22 

    Chapter Luncheon 

             Jeff Fair 
          Cybersecurity Authority & 
       23 -year Army Officer veteran 

 

Ft Sam Golf Club 
1050 Harry Wurzbach, San Antonio TX 78209 

Meet & Greet begins 11am - Lunch at 11:30am 
 

Menu 
Carrot Gazpacho Soup, Turkey Avocado Wrap, Spring Mix Salad 

& Chocolate Ganache Cake.  Coffee, Water & Iced Tea. 
 

Cost per person: Pay In Advance $24; Pay At the Door $28 

Enclosed: $______ 
 

RSVP by 4pm Wednesday 14 Aug 
Reservations not cancelled by then will be forfeited/billed  

Non member Officers & guests are welcome with paid reservations 
 
 

Name____________________________________ 
 
 

Guest(s):_________________________________ 
 
 

Call (210) 228-9955 to make/pay your reservation or send check made 
payable to MOAA-AC to P.O. Box 340497, Ft Sam Houston, TX 78234 
Or contact us by email moaa-ac@sbcglobal.net to hold a reservation or 

reserve and pay on-line at www.alamomoaa.org 


